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Meeting of IATI Signatories and Steering Committee Members
OECD, Paris, 16 November 2012

Paper 4: Future IATI Funding Arrangements 
The current proposed yearly work plan for 2012-2013 amounts to an estimated £800,000. Interest in joining IATI has increased, and there are currently many new signatories planning to implement IATI from 2013. As such, the workload over the next few years is expected to rise rather than fall. In addition, the current budget does not take into account DFID’s staff costs. It would therefore be prudent for IATI to raise funds in the region of £1 million a year over the next few years. Nonetheless the Secretariat has prepared three alternative workplans with a full, reduced and minimum budget scenario, to prepare for different funding eventualities. 
As part of the process to select new hosts, IATI sub group on hosting will assess bidders on their ability to capitalise on synergies with their existing work and thus reduce costs without compromising effectiveness. However these areas are likely to be relatively modest. 

There are four possible options for financing IATI in the future. 

1. Membership fees. This would be a graduated system, with relatively low rates for CSOs and partner countries, and a higher minimum fee for donor countries. Membership systems have the advantage of encouraging stronger participation and engagement than entirely free membership. Fees would be paid once a year. A proposed fee structure could be: 

	Members
	Suggested annual fee
	Expected funds 

(based on full compliance by all current members)

	Bilateral Donors (15)
	£30,000 (minimum)
	£450,000 

	Foundations and international organisations (20)
	£30,000 (minimum)
	£600,000

	CSOs and partner countries (23)
	£5,000
	£115,000

	Total
	
	£1,165,000


£ pounds sterling
However establishing a fixed membership fee could risk discouraging other donors to join IATI. It could also lead current members to leave IATI which would be counterproductive. 

2. Core contributions + voluntary programme contributions. Members would pay a small core contribution to cover the core technical functions and support (around £500,000). Donors would then be encouraged to support specific programmes to develop IATI or the standard, or support specific services (e.g. country pilots). This would enable IATI to receive reliable financial support for its main functions, and allow donors to finance individual projects and enable them to track results.   
	Members
	Suggested core contribution 
	Expected funds 

(based on full compliance by all current members)

	Bilateral Donors (15)
	£15,000
	£225,000

	Foundations and international organisations (20)
	£15,000 
	£300,000

	CSOs and partner countries (23)
	£5,000
	£115,000

	Total
	
	£640,000


£ pounds sterling
	Possible voluntary programme contributions
	

	Support for partner country travel to meetings
	£200,000

	Support for country pilots 
	£69,000

	Support for outreach
	£70,000

	Support for website redesign
	£20,000


£ pounds sterling
It may be necessary to fund-raise proactively with IATI members, which may take additional resources for the future hosts. If voluntary programme contributions are not forthcoming, the new hosts will have to scale back the IATI workplan, following the different scenarios and budgets set out in the TORs. 
3. Sponsorship. An independent foundation, which is fully behind the principles and vision of IATI, could be approached to provide core funding for IATI for a series of years. This would guarantee financial support and would not discourage donors, partner countries or CSOs from joining IATI. The full independence of IATI would have to be guaranteed. 
4. Voluntary donations, which is the current system for funding IATI. To date eight donors
 have pledged and contributed funds to IATI, with average donation of £88,000, amounting to £300,000 in 2009/10 and £580,000 in 2010/11. However these donations fell short of the required budget to keep IATI operational, requiring DFID to underwrite the outstanding financial shortfall.  IATI did not receive any donations in FY 2011/2012 or since then, resulting in DFID covering the full costs of running IATI so far. A few donors have now indicated potential support which DFID is dealing with. 
The status quo of DFID effectively supporting IATI is not sustainable. A more rigorous system could be put in place, for example establishing a fixed pledging session in the first Steering Committee of the year with strong messaging that donor countries should be contributing at least £30,000 each. 

However relying on voluntary donations is unpredictable and fundraising is time consuming for the Secretariat. This option could be considered a “last resort” option if the Steering Committee is not supportive of any fixed contributions / membership fees.  

The financial management of IATI’s funds will need to be clarified. Possible options include setting up an independent Trust Fund, hosted in another international institution but managed by the Secretariat, or select a bank to be trustee of an IATI account (e.g. Crown Agents, which is the current arrangement) with clear protocols about disbursements. If IATI becomes a private company limited by guarantee, there are options for it to administer its own funds. 
The Steering Committee should discuss funding in November, alongside the hosting TORs and criteria, and decide which funding option to implement. This will become operational once the new hosting arrangements are in place. In the meantime, donors are invited to contribute voluntary funds to cover current operational costs.  
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� Australia, Finland, Germany, Ireland, Netherlands, Norway, Switzerland and the UK have contributed so far.  





